WEEKLY BULLETIN OF BINAL ZION TEMPLE Shreveport; Louisiana. May 29th, 30th, 1942

Members of Binai Zion, this is the last issue of the Bulletin for this year. As it is being written, your rabbi thinks back on all that has happened since the first copy cams rolling from the machine. We have seen a year of growing participation, of increased activity, of heightened devotion. Our halls have echoed not only to resounding hymns, but also to harpy voices of children as they met for play. They have vibrated not only to the devoted voices of teachers in classroom work, but also to the mature words of parents as they foregathered here to seek a fuller Jewish life. We have made the difficult transition (as have all Americans) from peace-time thought to the psychology of total war. And in making that great transition, we have realized ever more clearly the great role our faith is to play. And now, as we go into our summer services, may we take this opportunity of strengthening our souls -- that the sacrifices of the future will find ready volunteers stepping forth out of Israel's ranks.

SABBATH DIVINE SERVICES

The choir will sing from the Spicker and Stark services this evening. Following "May the Words". Pvt. Robert Harmon of Barksdale Field will sing the Kiddush. The rabbis and members of B'nai Zion are happy to compliment those Temple Juniors who have come regularly to their Sunday sessions, who have entered actively into the programs and discussions of the group, and who at this time are graduating from High School. We wish them everything fine and worthy, and the choicest of God's blessings. The

graduates are: Misses Emily Badt, Marilyn Kaffie, Nancy Sour, Frances Sour, Gloria Bookstaff, Theodora Willer, and Annette Anisman. ADDRESS by Miss Emily Badt, president of the Temple Juniors

Adoration and Kaddish by Rabbi Lefkowitz. Closing Aithem: "O Lord, Thou Art My Strength" by Godard.

SATURDAY MORNING: (10:30 A.M.)

At this time, summer services will begin. There will be no music or sermon at these morning services; and members are asked to take note of the time--10:30 A.M. every Saturday throughout the summer.

A WORD OF APPRECIATION

At this time, thanks are due to our organist, Mrs. Jos. Silverburg, and to the choir whose music has added infinite beauty to our services. To Mrs. A.M. Serex, Miss Carolyn Leman, and Messrs. Hews McCann and Earl Bellows-- go heartfelt gratitude and lasting thanks.

THERE WILL BE MUSIC THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER FOR FRIDAY SERVICES